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Before seeing the soldier I received several other 
letters, notably from Sam J. Peters, who came to 
see us, and was positive that lie knew Peter as a 
man who had aided him on his being wounded him­
self. Lance-Corporal Carey was another who wrote, 
and Corporal George A. Vowel, known as Black 
Jack, then of the Tenth and now of the Thirteenth 
Machine Gun Corps, wrote a kindly letter.

On a Saturday afternoon we went down to Wool­
wich, and after a short cliat with a nurse in charge 
were allowed to see the Canadian who had written 
first. Private Harold R. Peat was slight, small, 
and looked almost emaciated. We talked for some 
time and he showed us several souvenirs which he 
had. We liked him, and promised to come back. 
He agreed that he would get a pass for the fol­
lowing Sunday so that we could see him in the regu­
lation hours.

He mentioned during conversation how he had 
seen the advertisement in The Daily Express, and 
how he always had the desire to comfort those who 
had lost relatives, especially when all the official 
information could give was “missing.”

On the next day it occurred to me that the days


